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I would like to discuss finding number four.  Briefly, the finding is that low-skill jobs are more easily offshored than higher-skill jobs.  But wait, there’s hope, says the report.  If you’re worried about losing your job, all you have to do is get with the times.  Learn the fundamentals, work in teams, practice creative problem solving, and keep up with global technologies.  If you do all these things, you have a better chance at keeping your position than if you are a programming automaton.


But unfortunately, it says, there is no guarantee.  Traditionally, the skill level of a country’s workers is correlated with its purchasing-power-parity adjusted GDP (PPP GDP), which is on the rise in countries like India and China, (and, it seems to me, on the decline in America).  So while offshoring could be due primarily to better communication technologies and the like, it could also be merely a reflection of a larger economic trend.  The report does not address the implications of this possibility, but one of them that is clear is that there really isn’t much anyone can do if the changes in the market are due to changes in the economy.  Of course, this doesn’t mean that one should not try to market oneself as a creative and dynamic problem solver.  It just means that the trend in offshoring could be a natural byproduct of the fact that PPP GDP’s seem to be coming to some sort of equilibrium.


The other article I read, which was about offshoring in general, had the URL http://searchcio.techtarget.com/originalContent/0,289142,sid19_gci1017378,00.html.  It interviews the CEO of Information Management Consultants, Inc., Sudhakar Shenoy, and an Assistant Professor of Public Policy at Rochester Institute of Technology, Ronil Hira, to get two different perspectives on outsourcing.  Of course, the CEO is in favor of it because, he says, it reduces prices for the consumer, and the academic is against it because it disadvantages American workers.  One factoid that stunned me in the article is that over 400,000 American jobs are predicted to have been outsourced this year.  According to the article, the number one reason is cost savings for the corporations.  While this could be interpreted as ever more reason to throw up one’s arms in dismay, I feel that it may be a reason to take hope.  If, as the ACM article suggests, offshoring could be cause by a difference in PPP GDP, and if, as the searchcio.com article suggests, American workers are losing jobs, then the newfound poverty of some American workers could bring a lot of jobs back from overseas.  Granted, the pay will not be as pretty, but at least there will likely be some means of support for American workers.

